STATE BOARD OF STATIONARY ENGINEERS

BUSINESS MEETING
DATE:


September 16, 2014


TIME:


10:00 a.m.

LOCATION:


500 N. Calvert Street
3rd Floor Conference Room

Baltimore, Maryland 21201
MEMBERS PRESENT:
Harold Norris, Chair
Gregory Restivo, Vice Chair

Kevin McLeod, Industry member
MEMBERS ABSENT:
Karl Kraft, Chief Boiler Inspector
Brian Wodka, Industry Member





Loretta Johnson, Consumer Member
STAFF PRESENT: 
Robin Bailey, Executive Director




Sloane Fried Kinstler, Assistant Attorney General

Gae Herzberger, Administrative Secretary
OTHERS PRESENT:
Joel Cordish,  Stationary Engineer
Rick Conrad, NAPE

Charles Frederick NAPE
CALL TO ORDER:
Chair Norris called the regularly scheduled Board of Stationary Engineers business meeting to order at 10:00 a.m.
MINUTES:
Motion (I) was made by Mr. Restivo, seconded by Mr. McLeod and unanimously carried to approve the minutes of the July 15, 2014 business meeting as written.  Motion (II) was made by Mr. Restivo, seconded by Mr. McLeod and unanimously carried to approve the minutes of the Executive Session as presented.
COMPLAINTS:

No complaints to report
OLD BUSINESS:  Teleconference 
The Conference Call with PSI Examination Services and the Board was postponed until all members are present.

PHOTO IDENTIFICATION:

Ms. Bailey, Executive Director discussed with the members their request regarding  the licensee’s photo’s on the license stating that at this time the department does not have the equipment to add the photo to the license. 
Counsel advised the Board that regulation or legislation could be discussed regarding photo ID on the license.

NEW BUSINESS:   CORRESPONDENCE:
The Board received an e-mail from an individual regarding questions on the category of licenses, equipment, horsepower and responsibilities.  Counsel Kinstler agreed to respond the individual’s requests. 
The Board received an e-mail from a stationary engineer regarding interpretations of the regulations addressing the license required for the engineer.  The Board determined that Staff will respond to the licensee. 

The Board received an e-mail from an individual regarding an old chiller plant.  The Board suggested the individual refer to the frequently asked questions (FAQ”s) on the website and Staff to respond to his request. 
Ms. Bailey reviewed with the members the examination statistics submitted by PSI for the months of July 2014, and August 2014 and cumulative statistics. 

EXECUTIVE SESSION:  
Motion (III) was made by Mr. McLeod, seconded by Mr. Restivo and unanimously carried to enter into Executive Session at 11:50 a.m., in the 3rd Floor Conference Room, 500 N. Calvert Street, Baltimore, Maryland 21202.  This meeting was permitted to be closed pursuant to §10-508 (a) (8) of the State Government Article, Annotated Code of Maryland.  The purpose of the session was to consult with Counsel regarding applicants for licensure.
Motion (IV) was made by Mr. Restivo, seconded by Mr. McLeod and unanimously carried to return to the public meeting. 

Motion (V) was made by Mr. McLeod, seconded by Mr. Restivo and unanimously carried to accept the findings in the Executive Session.
Mr. Norris reviewed with the Board the Agency Record Count regarding current, expired and total record count   Ms. Bailey will report to the members the statistics from January 1, 2006 to present.   
Ms. Bailey reviewed with the members the examination statistics submitted by PSI for the months of July and August 2014, and cumulative statistics.

July 2014
	Stationary Engineers
	Candidates tested
	Passed
	Failed
	Pass %

	Grade 1 
	8
	1
	7
	13%

	Grade 2
	7
	4
	3
	57%

	Grade 3
	14
	7
	7
	50%

	Grade 4
	12
	6
	6
	50%

	Grade 5
	2
	0
	2
	0%

	Total
	43
	18
	25
	42%


August 2014

	Stationary Engineers
	Candidates tested
	Passed
	Failed
	Pass

	Grade 1
	11
	4
	7
	36%

	Grade 2
	4
	2
	2
	50%

	Grade 3
	3
	1
	2
	33%

	Grade 4
	5
	3
	2
	60%

	Grade 5
	3
	3
	0
	100%

	Total
	26
	13
	13
	50%

	


APPLICATION REVIEW:         
The Board approved 3 applications to take the 1st Grade Stationary Engineer’s license examination.

The Board approved 3 applications to take the 2nd Grade Stationary Engineer’s license examination.

The Board approved 3 applications to take the 3rd Grade Stationary Engineer’s license examination.

The Board approved 2 applications to take the 4th Grade Stationary Engineer’s license examination 

The Board approved 2 applications to take the 5th Grade Stationary Engineer’s license examination.

The Board placed in pending, 5 applications to take the Stationary Engineer’s license examination, as additional information is needed to fully evaluate the application.

ADJOURNMENT:
Motion (VI) was made by Mr. Restivo, by Mr. McLeod and unanimously carried to adjourn the meeting at 12:25 a.m.
_____________________
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